
Orangeville Town Board Meeting 

August 12, 2021  

In attendance:  Supervisor Susan May, Deputy Supervisor Hans Boxler Jr., Councilman Andy Flint, 

Councilman Joe Ahl, Highway Superintendent Wade Roggow, Zoning Officer Thomas Suto, Sue Roggow, 

Jeff Montgomery, and Sheryl Montgomery.   

• Called to order at 7:00 PM. 

• Pledge of Allegiance 

• Public Comments or Questions – none 

• Approval of minutes of 7/08/21 meeting:  Motion made by Mr. Herman, second by Mr. Flint.  All 

in favor, none opposed. 

• Call for an executive session was requested by Supervisor May.  Motion granted by Mr. Flint, 

second by Mr. Herman.  7:10 – 7:19   Call to end executive session motion by Mr. Ahl second by 

Mr. Flint.  All in favor, none opposed. 

• Bookkeeper Sheryl Montgomery is moving out of state.  Approval to work remotely motion as 

Deputy Bookkeeper for $25.00 per hour when needed.  Motion granted by Mr. Ahl second by 

Mr. Boxler.  All in favor, none opposed.  Approval to purchase Quickbooks for multiple 

computers approved and motion made by Mr. Ahl second by Mr. Herman.  All in favor, none 

opposed. 

• Scott Livingstone appointed Chairperson of the Planning Department with the resignation of Len 

Knaggs, current Chairperson.  Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Boxler.  All in favor, none 

opposed. 

• Supervisor May will be researching how ARPA funds can be used. 

• Supervisors Report: 

o Motion to approve transfers for General and Battery Monitoring in the budget made by 

Mr. Flint, second by Mr. Boxler.  All in favor, none opposed. 

o Motion to approve the Supervisor’s Report by Mr. Flint, second by Mr. Herman.  All in 

favor, none opposed. 

o Planning Board gave Invenergy an extension for 6 more months for Battery Project. 

o Discussion for potential use of Invenergy funds in the amount of $10,000.00 – ideas 

were floated around Camp Wyomoco, Youth, Seniors.  Suggestion made to have 

Maureen Gardner come to a meeting to discuss. 

• Zoning Officer’s Report:  

o Pretty quiet lately, couple of small permits 

• Highway Superintendent’s Report: 

o Got rid of scrap to clean up yard 

o Centerline – cleaned up and ditched before paving; paving complete, shoulders to come 

o Assisted other towns quite a bit 

o Had septic tank pumped –bathroom issues fixed 

• Town Clerk’s Report:   

o Town brought in $688.00 and kept $441.76 for the month of July. 

o Williamson Law has been downloaded and installed.  Working on learning the ropes. 

o Internet has not worked much, court is frustrated! 



• General Abstract #8:  Motion to approve in the amount of $46,162.26 by Mr. Herman, second by 

Mr. Flint.  All in favor, none opposed. 

• Highway Abstract #8:  Motion to approve in the amount of $156,278.01 by Mr. Herman , second 

by Mr. Flint. All in favor, none opposed. 

• Adjournment:  Motion made by Mr. Herman, second by Mr. Ahl at 8:36 PM.  All in favor, none 

opposed. 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Sheryl Montgomery 

 

 

 

 


